
 

 

Notice of Availability of 
Addendum #2 to the Facilities Master Plan 

Program Environmental Impact Report (SCH #2016061064) 
for the RP-5 Expansion Offsite Facilities Project 

 
The Inland Empire Utilities Agency (IEUA) has prepared an Addendum #2 for the Facilities Master 
Plan (FMP) Program Environmental Impact Report (PEIR) and has authorized the release of the 
document for public review and comment for the above project. 
 
This Addendum was compiled to address the following issues related to the RP-5 Expansion 
Offsite Facilities Projects.  These projects were not included in the PEIR, and in order to acquire 
funding to implement these four Offsite Projects, an Addendum has been selected to comply with 
the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA).  These four projects include: 
 

1. Butterfield Ranch Pump Station (lift station):  An existing pump station where two actions 
will be carried out.  Internal to the existing building, the existing pumps will be upsized and 
the existing Motor Control Center (MCC) will be replaced by a new MCC.  The purpose of 
the modified lift station is to pump wastewater to RP-5.  There will be no new ground 
disturbance at the site, just modifications to the building interior. 
 

2. Mountain Avenue Pump Station (lift station): This project will construct a new pump station 
lift station) adjacent to Mountain Avenue, across from Bickmore Avenue where it intersects 
Mountain Avenue at IEUA’s Solids Handling Facility site.  This lift station will connect to 
the Butterfield Dual Force Main on Mountain Avenue and will help convey wastewater to 
the modified RP-5 Water Recycling Plant for treatment.   

 
3. Butterfield Force Mains: Dual force mains will be installed from El Prado Road to Kimball 

Avenue within the Mountain Avenue right-of-way (ROW).  Both force mains are 8 inches 
to 14-inches diameter HDPE DR 11 pipelines; Line A is a total of approximately 6,175 
linear feet, and Line B is a total of 6,200 linear feet.  These two mains are needed to 
convey wastewater flows generated outside of Prado Basin.  

 
4. RP-2 Lift Station: The existing lift station at RP-2 will be modified to receive flows 

generated within the Prado Basin from El Prado Golf Course and a private lift station on 
Pine Avenue.  This pump station will deliver flows to the Butterfield Force Mains (discussed 
under item 3).  The RP-2 Lift Station modifications include replacing the existing pumps at 
the RP-2 pump station with two smaller pumps, construction of an elevated platform for 
all electrical gear (to place the electrical equipment above the local 100-year flood level) 
and a standby generator.  The work proposed for RP-2 is in response to the U.S. Army 
Corps raising the height of Prado Dam Spillway and the expanded zone of inundation in 
the Prado Basin.   

 
Copies of this Addendum are available on IEUA’s website at https://www.ieua.org. The Addendum 
is available for a fifteen (15) day public review period beginning on December 22, 2023 and ending 
January 5, 2024.  Any person wishing to comment on this Addendum may provide written 
comments to:  Mr. Pietro Cambiaso, P.E., Inland Empire Utilities Agency, 6075 Kimball Avenue, 
Chino, CA 91708.  For additional information, Mr. Cambiaso may be contacted at (909) 993-1600 
or pcambias@ieua.org or you may contact Victoria Salazar at vsalazar@ieua.org. 
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